
PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

17 September 2024 

Excellency, 

I have the honour to circulate the attached letter from the Secretary-General dated 12 
September 2024 regarding the resignation of The Honourable Judge Joélle Adda from her position 

as a Judge of the United Nations Dispute Tribunal, which will take effect from 31 December 2024. 

Pursuant to the mandate of the Internal Justice Council set out in General Assembly 

resolutions 62/228 and 62/253, recommendations will be made by the Council to the General 
Assembly on the appointment of a judge to replace Judge Adda. 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

a 
of 

Philemon Yang 

All Permanent Representatives and 

Permanent Observers to the United Nations 

New York


